[bookmark: _GoBack]MAD RIVER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Regular Session – May 20, 2024

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Monday, May 20, 2024 at the Mad River Township Fire Station and via the township You Tube platform. 
Present:   Trustees Bobby McClure, Todd Pettit, Jay Young and Fiscal Officer David Rudy.

Trustee Pettit called the meeting to order at 7:36 pm, led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed the audience in attendance.

Trustee Young moved to suspend the reading of and approve the minutes of the regular session on May 6, 2024. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Enon Fire and EMS 
Chief John Heath stated the department has 716 calls for service YTD for an average of 5.08 calls per day. Mutual aid received of 3 and mutual aid given of 5 since last meeting. All SCBA’s were flow tested with no issues. The department will participate in the Memorial Day parade on Sunday. The tires on the Quint 50 have been replaced and its rear brakes will be replaced. Chief noted they are interviewing to fill open positions and he had one application for the trustees to review. The new Brush 50’s first run was a mutual aid to Bethel township. 

Road and Cemetery Department
Don O’Connor stated the pipe has been picked up for the ditch project in Tecumseh Estates and the West Enon projects. Road mowing will begin after Memorial Day. The manhole on Southern Vista was repaired and the road grinding had begun. In the cemetery, mowing was ongoing and Don hoped to get the Pride group from the county to help with weed eating again. The VFW had placed flags on the graves of veterans. Don let the public know that if any grave was missed, flags are still available.  

Sheriff Deputy	
Deputy Brandon Baldwin stated that 7 nuisance letters were sent to residents in the township about the tall grass. Two of the properties did not respond or take care of the issue. Brandon asked the trustees to declare those 2 properties as nuisance properties, so he could move forward in the process. Trustee McClure moved to declare the properties at 5209 Hahn and 6612 Ravenna Ave as nuisance properties for tall grass and move forward with the process. Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 
3-0 (Resolution N2024-001). Brandon reported 24 calls for service, 1 arrest, 6 traffic stops, 1 assists of other departments, 16 business checks, 30 citizen contacts and 837 miles placed on the cruiser from May 6 to May 20, 2024. Brandon thanked the residents on Southern Vista for moving their vehicles off the road to help with the start of the paving project. There have been questions about dogs roaming the township. Brandon noted those calls are handled by the Clark County Dog Warden. He said that department handles numerous calls each day, so residents need to be patient if their call is not returned right away. Nathan completed an oil change on the cruiser and new brakes will be installed soon. Brandon noted the use of social media to help update residents on the road project on Southern Vista for the no parking times. There was some discussion about who is responsible for cutting back the brush from the edge of the bike paths near road ways to keep the line of sight. The parks district will be contacted. 

Hustead Fire
Chief Matt Hirtzinger had no report.
Hustead EMS
Loretta Lewis had no report.
Fiscal Officer Rudy presented checks for the trustees to sign and the April 2024 bank reconciliation and monthly reports.

OLD BUSINESS
Trustee McClure noted the work on Southern Vista was progressing and every effort was made to notify the residents on when the no parking signs would be in effect.  He also said that due to weather and other factors, the dates can change and ask for the residents to be flexible. The plan is to pave after Memorial Day. 

Trustees noted that bike riders do not have the right of way as they approach a road on the bike path.  

The intersection of Speedway Drive at Dayton Road was discussed due to the line of sight being blocked by vegetation looking back to the East.

Trustee McClure noted the solar lit LED Stop Ahead sign was installed on Fowler Road headed north to the Fairfield Pike intersection. 

Trustee McClure presented the trustees with estimates on the repairs and chip/fog seal of the roads in Echo Hills.  The also discussed the future plans for Holiday Valley, including the involvement of county utilities as well as the gas and electric companies. 

Trustee Young moved to proceed with obtaining bids for the Echo Hills Road Project with a bid opening date of July 1, 2024. Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0. (Resolution 2024-012)

The county zoning meeting regarding the cargo container being used as a storage shed on West Enon Drive is scheduled for May 23, 2024.
 
NEW BUSINESS
Trustee McClure moved to hire Timothy Sidders, Jr, a paramedic/FF, to the department pending background, physical and drug test. Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0. 

AUDIENCE COMMENTS
None

At 8:25 pm, Trustee Young moved to adjourn. Seconded by Trustee Pettit, motion carried 3-0.
